PROCEEDINGS OF A REGULAR MEETING OF

THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF

THE MORGAN CITY HARBOR AND TERMINAL DISTRICT

June 8, 2015
The Board of Commissioners (“Board”) of the Morgan City Harbor and Terminal District (“District”) met in regular session at the District’s office at 800 Youngs Road, Morgan City, Louisiana on June 8, 2015 at 5:00 p.m. President Jerry Gauthier convened the meeting with Commissioners Duane Lodrigue, Thomas Ackel, R. Scott Melancon, Joseph Foret, Gary Duhon, Tim Matthews, Sr. and Joseph Cain in attendance. Deborah Garber was absent.  Also present at the meeting were Raymond Wade, Executive Director; Tori Henry, Administrative Assistant; Cindy Cutrera, Manager of Economic Development; Gerard Bourgeois, Board Attorney; Anh Nguyen, U.S. Army Corps of Engineers; Jonathan Hird and Nicholas Cox, Moffatt & Nichol; Captain David McClellan and BM1 Clayton Franklin, United States Coast Guard (“USCG”); Walt Adams, Project Manager; Carl P. Blum, Architect; along with members of the media and general public.
The meeting was called to order and the presence of a quorum was noted.  Mr. Gauthier led the invocation and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  

It was moved by Mr. Duhon and seconded by Mr. Ackel that the minutes of the Regular Meeting of May 11, 2015 be approved and adopted, with said motion carrying unanimously.  
It was moved by Mr. Ackel that the report of receipts and disbursements for the month of May, 2015 be received and accepted and that all invoices presented to the Board for the month of May, 2015 be paid.  Mr. Foret seconded that motion, which carried unanimously. 
Captain McClellan reported that there were 3,891 transits for the month of May, averaging 126 per day.  

BM1 Franklin reported that next week the Cutter AXE will be working in the Atchafalaya River and Bar Channel repairing some aids that were destroyed as well as collecting stray buoys due to high water.
Anh Nguyen reported that they are currently working on surveys and then will decide the best way to use remaining FY funding as well as combining it with next year’s funding. 
Jonathan Hird reported that:  (i) they are in the process of reconciling the economic analysis with the study that CF Bean performed on the type of equipment being recommended to maintain the channel; (ii) they assisted Mr. Knobloch on details of waterfront infrastructure improvements for the TIGER grant. 
Mr. Wade reported on behalf of Mike Knobloch that the FY 2015 TIGER Grant application was submitted by 10 p.m. Friday night along with several letters of support from local and state officials and business leaders. 
Mr. Wade also reported that:  (i) he has discussed with Clay Breaud of Providence about writing up the RFQ for the Ozio pilings; (ii) we received our 1st reimbursement in the amount of $1,135,380 from Facilities and Planning for the Governmental Operations and Emergency Center; (iii) AT&T and City of Morgan City have worked very hard to prepare for the pile driving for the generator and the tower; (iv) we loaded out 3500 tons of rice on Olso Bulk 9 two weeks ago, which left from here to load cargo in Galveston and Tampa and then on to Haiti; (iv) last week he attended the International Freight Forwarders Conference in Point Clear, AL; (v) he attended the Change of Command ceremony for Rear Admiral Kevin Cook, who was replaced by Rear Admiral David Callahan, who he has a meeting scheduled at the end of the month with; (vi) he toured the District by water with Hunter Hall of Senator Cassidy’s office and has scheduled a tour with Senator Cassidy in August.
Carl Blum reported that:  (i) $2,717,888.57 has been spent to date of the $7,892,136 contract amount; (ii) we may be a little behind schedule due to all of the weather we have been faced with; (iii) four items need to be addressed in Change Order No. 4 totaling $619,000 which includes access control, video monitors and software, fire alarm system to allow mass communication throughout the building, tower, installation and wood piles and internal telephone and cabling wiring.  Mr. Duhon moved to authorize said Change Order No. 4, which was seconded by Mr. Melancon and carried unanimously.  Mr. Duhon moved to amend the motion authorizing Change Order No. 4 to $630,000, which was seconded by Mr. Melancon and carried unanimously.  
Cindy Cutrera reported that:  (i) along with Port of West St. Mary, we sponsored a Chamber Luncheon where Mr. Wade had a few minutes to speak about the Port; (ii) the Port, along with local industry, hosted our annual appreciation fish fry for Coast Guard and Customs which was well attended; (iii) we’ve participated in several hurricane preparation activities with Coast Guard and US Corps; (iv) she attended May’s CPRA meeting and no new updates were given on the Atchafalaya diversion project;  (v) she will be attending the Inland Rivers Ports and Terminals board meeting in Natchez on June 24th where they will discuss combining districts for statistical purposes on tonnage reporting.  She noted St. Louis is working on a regional district which includes Illinois and Missouri in order to hold onto its top 20 status. Also, the US Corps has approved the Louisville District a Port of Cincinnati boundary re-designation from 26 miles to 226 miles along the Ohio River for statistical purposes only.

Mr. Bourgeois reported:  (i) he assisted Mr. Knobloch with bids for port security grant projects; (ii) Representative Harrison proposed and helped pass an amendment to House Bill NO. 2 changing the language of the Atchafalaya Deepening Study to allow the District to better utilize the remaining $84,000 for surveying services.
With no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned.
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Thomas Ackel, Secretary
